Drake Neighborhood Association

Board Minutes

(pending approval))

July 12, 2006
Holiday Inn express
Board members present: Marty Schmidt, Vice-President; Trish Davis, Treasurer; Jon Krieg, Secretary; Dean Blum; Bonnie Hall; Joachim Jonassen; Bill LaHay; Eldon McAfee; Carl McPherson; Dolph Pulliam; Heidi Wessels; Bruce Wilson 
Board members absent: Dave Courard-Hauri, President; Donya Harvey; Jennifer Sayers
Marty called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. 
1. Corrections and Approval of June 14, 2006 Board Minutes. The following corrections were made to the June 14th Board minutes:
a) Page 1: The Drake Neighborhood Quasquicentennial will be held Sept. 30.

b) Page 1: Jen will first speak with local hardware stores, such as Miller’s, regarding corporate sponsorship/gift cards.

c) Page 2: …call 911 and a car will show up at your house, or call 283-4811 for police to respond, but not to the caller’s address.

Dolph moved and Heidi seconded approval of corrected minutes from the June 14th Board meeting. Motion carried with an aye vote.

2. NBSD Report/Related Topics: Deb provided a summary of the goal-setting session held last month with Drake neighbors. Some goals included increasing enforcement, cracking down on nuisance properties, speeding in alleys, litter, street repairs, and education for landlords. Deb addressed members’ concerns about running red lights and noisy motorcycles. Deb passed out a list of the Metro’s “Most Wanted,” as well as crime stats for the past month. She said police staff are still compiling a comparison of crime stats across neighborhoods in Des Moines.
The DMPD is hosting “Camp 911” for kids at Drake on July 24. People should contact Deb at 237-1507 for more information.
Ed reported that 1019 28th St. just passed inspection; the owner did a good job fixing it up. Ed said that 2818 has been purchased. Also, the driveway at a property on 22nd and Forest has been leased to a transient merchant. Ed said he recently spent five hours in court over a car ticketed for parking on a lawn on 31st north of I-235. He’s receiving lots of calls about overgrown alleys. The Laundromat on Cottage Grove is supposed to be vacant. A member expressed concern about garbage outside the Kum and Go at 22nd and University.
3. Presentation on Drake University Student Apartment Buildings: Dolph introduced a number of guests from Drake University, Hubbell Realty and FEH Architects. Vicky Payseur, DU Finance Director, led a presentation of the proposed mixed-use development located west of 30th/31st Streets, on both sides of Carpenter Avenue. Hubbell is the development partner for the project, which was described as “transformative.” Nineteen single-family homes would be replaced with this 500-bed development. There is strong interest in relocating these houses and/or salvaging material from them. It’s also possible that Drake will ask the City for closure of Carpenter Avenue between the two buildings. As currently planned, the apartments would be for upperclass and graduate students. The retail might businesses such as a coffee shop, deli and copy center. The hope is to have the apartments ready by the fall of 2008.
Jen James, a Drake neighbor, suggested that Drake contribute the demolition and asbestos costs as a subsidy to anyone who offers to move the houses.

4. Trail/Sidewalk Between 40th and 42nd Streets: Dottie Cessa, a Drake neighbor who lives on 40th Pl. just north of the freeway, provided an update on current plans for an 8-10 foot, lighted bike trail north of the sound wall along the freeway between 40th and 42nd Streets. Dottie has collected 50 signatures from nearby neighbors supporting a trail. A request for easements would need to be approved by the City. A member suggested adding emergency call boxes along the trail. Dottie said the hope is to have a meeting of the immediate neighbors in August; perhaps the matter would go before the City Council in September. Dottie said that her portion of the Drake neighborhood is in need of assistance with vacant houses and houses in need of repair.
5. Neighborhood Revitalization Program: Heidi gave an update on the DNA’s successful application to the NRP. The goal is to establish priorities for our neighborhood. It’s important for Board members to attend a meeting on Tuesday, July 25 at 6 p.m. in the St. Etienne Room of the Armory. That meeting will include a review of NFC lending policies and the sequencing of neighborhoods for the NRP process. The DNA will most likely be targeted in early or late 2007.
The Drake neighborhood committee involved in the NRP process will need to be composed of people outside the DNA Board. It would take an 8-12 month commitment to look at planning, zoning, land and infrastructure needs in our neighborhood.

6. Treasurer’s Report: Trish gave a report on the savings balance and outstanding bills.

7. Planning for National Night Out: Bonnie said we’ve rented the shelter house and paid to have the wading pool open at Drake Park for National Night Out on Tuesday, August 1 from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. Mayor Frank Cownie will attend, and we’ll be providing games for kids. Board members are strongly encouraged to come and help. We will do a mailing to promote the event. We’ll purchase cookies and drinks. Bill moved and Carl seconded to spend up to $500 for expenses for National Night Out. Motion carried with an aye vote. Bonnie said we’ll begin set up at 5:30 p.m.
Board members are also needed for the Jazz in July event on the 19th to pass out DNA brochures.

8. Second Vote for the Streetscape Funding Request: The proposal to contribute $2500 toward the streetscape conceptual drawing process came before the Board for a second vote. The City and Drake University are each contributing $10,000, and the Drake Business Association is contributing $2500. The designs would look at University and Forest Avenues from 23rd to 34th Streets. Once concepts are in hand, fundraising would begin to secure the resources to implement the designs. Bonnie moved and Joachim seconded that the DNA contribute $2500 to the streetscape conceptual drawing process. Motion carried. Jon voted nay.
9. Quasquicentennial Celebration: Jen James described plans for a 125th anniversary celebration of the Drake Neighborhood set for Saturday, September 30 from 10 a.m. to noon, hopefully at First Christian Church. The theme will be, “History Pays – Increase the Value of Your House.” Discussion followed regarding neighborhood preservation awards, which will be given as framed certificates. It was agreed that this celebration will constitute the DNA’s quarterly meeting.
10. Organization Reports

Drake University: Dolph said that he’s looking for ideas for short community service projects in the neighborhood for new students. Residents must provide whatever equipment is needed. Unfortunately, the time available for the projects has been reduced to one hour. Dolph added that a Drake student has been arrested for making false licenses.
Drake Business Association: Dolph announced that DBA’s Business After Hours will occur Thursday, July 27 from 5:00 to 6:30 p.m. at Mars Café.
Civic Affairs: Dean moved and Bonnie seconded that e-mail votes be included in the minutes. Motion carried with an aye vote.
A vote over e-mail was taken on the dates July 2-4 on the following three questions:

#1: installing a traffic light at 42nd and Kingman: yea 8, nay 1
#2: installing a four-way stop at 35th and Cottage Grove: yea 4, nay 1, take no position without more info: 3
#3: reducing the speed limit along 35th St. south of University Ave and north of I-235 to 25 mph.: yea 4, nay 0, take no position without more info: 4.
Membership: Heidi said the DNA has over 290 household memberships and over 50 business memberships.
Communications: Heidi said we’re almost out of DNA brochures. We’ll need some to hand out at upcoming events.
Beautification: No report.
11. Salvage Space: Joachim said that the storage space the DNA has been using will no longer be available as of August 1. Members suggested that we first approach a downtown dealer about purchasing items; a second step would be to donate items to Habitat for Humanity; a third step would be to have a one-day sale.
The meeting adjourned at 9:56 p.m.
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